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Circular No. 2016/54 Date: 17.10.2016
All Affiliates/State units/Members,

Dear Comrades,

TRUTH PREVAILS AGAIN- AN AMICABLE UNDERSTANDING REACHED
OUR AFFILIATE AIIBOA DEFERS ITS AGITATIONAL PROGRAMME

Please refer to our Circular No. 2016/53 dated 05.10.2016 advising you about the
agitational programme of our affiliate All India Indian Bank Officers’ Association (AIIBOA)
and exhorting all our affiliates to extend all possible support to the struggling comrades.
The issues pursued by them included enhancement of Rental Ceiling/Conveyance, not to
recruit outsiders as business leaders, not to call officers on holidays/Sundays, reckoning of
jewel loan portfolio for categorization of branches, scrapping of cooling period — scale IV
and above and improvement in staff welfare benefits on par with other banks etc.

We are very happy to inform that the mature and planned implementation of the agitational
programme under the able leadership of Com. (Dr.) V. Rajagopal Reddy and Com. K.
Rajendran the President and Secretary General, respectively, of AIIBOA, who
simultaneously kept the channel of communication open with the Management, yielded
desirable result. Realising the intensity of the agitation and considering its impact on the
business of the Bank, the Management of Indian Bank responded responsibly and invited
the leadership of our affiliate for discussions. During the discussions, the Management
assured for resolution of the issues pursued by AIIBOA in a time bound manner. In view of
the positive developments, AIIBOA has decided unanimously to defer all their agitational
programmes including proposed strike on 215t October 2016.

We convey our heartiest congratulations to the membership of AIIBOA. It was
their exemplary rock like solidarity coupled with the mature vision and able
guidance under the leadership of Com. (Dr.) V. Rajagopal Reddy the President
and Com. K. Rajendran the Secretary General of AIIBOA which led to the
successful outcome of their struggle for their just and right demands. We also
convey thanks to all our Affiliates for responding to Confederation’s call of
extending all support to the agitating comrades of AIIBOA.

With Revolutionary greetings,

Comradely Yours,

el

(HARVINDER SINGH)
GENERAL SECRETARY



